Board of Barbers

          Minutes
           March 10, 2014
A meeting of the State Board of Barbers was held on Monday, March 10, 2014 in the 2nd floor conference room, the Department of Labor, Licensing and Regulation Building, 500 N. Calvert Street, Baltimore, MD  21202.  The following individuals were in attendance:

Mr. Lawrence Avara, Sr., Industry Member, President

Mr. Derick Ausby, Sr., Industry Member, Secretary 

Mr. Marvin T. Lee, Industry Member, Treasurer

Ms. Alberta Fisher, Industry Member 

Mr. Phillip Mazza, Industry Member
Not in attendance:
Mr. Guy Flynn, Consumer Member

Also in attendance:

Mr. Brian Logan, Assistant Executive Director

Mr. Eric London, Assistant Attorney General

Meeting Called to Order

The meeting was called to order by Mr. Avara at 9:40 a.m.

Approval of Agenda

A motion was made to approve the agenda; and the Board voted unanimously to approve the agenda.

Minutes

A motion was made to approve the minutes of the December 9, 2013 meeting; and the Board voted unanimously to approve the minutes.

New Business
Introduction of New Board Member

The Board introduced Mr. Phillip S. Mazza, as a new Industry Member. Mr. Mazza, who recently served for 7 years on the Cosmetology Board, had previously served on the Barber Board and has been involved in the Barbering Industry for over 35 years. The Board thanked Mr. Mazza for volunteering and welcomed him back to the Barber Board.
Introduction of Supervisor of Inspectors

Mr. Carl Suber was introduced to the Board as the new Supervisor of Inspectors. The Board wished Mr. Suber success in his new position.
Informal Conference – Christopher Handon – Apprentice Restart

An informal conference was held for Mr. Christopher Handon, who requested a restart of his barber apprenticeship. After Mr. Handon explained to the Board’s satisfaction the reasons he was unable to complete the apprenticeship training during his previous registrations, the Board approved Mr. Handon to restart his apprenticeship training with the condition that he attend the next apprentice orientation.
Informal Conference – David Dwyer – Apprentice Restart

An informal conference was held for Mr. David Dwyer, who requested a restart of his barber apprenticeship. Mr. Gregory Jones, who is Mr. Dwyer’s sponsor, attended the meeting in support of Mr. Dwyer.  After Mr. Dwyer explained to the Board’s satisfaction the reasons he was unable to complete the apprenticeship training during his previous registration, the Board approved Mr. Dwyer to restart his apprenticeship training with the stipulation that he and his Master Barber sponsor attend the next apprentice orientation.
Informal Conference – Angela Williams – Waiver of Examination Requirement
The Board reviewed a letter from Ms. Angela Williams, a licensed barber in Arkansas, who is applying for licensure in Maryland by waiver of the examination requirement.  Ms. Williams advised that she is unable to provide two years work experience due to health reasons. After holding deliberations, the Board concluded that it has no discretion to waive the statutory requirements (BOP Art., §4-306 (b)).

Informal Hearing –COSM140060-Panagiota Gregorakos
An Informal Hearing was held for Ms. Panagiota Gregorakos, a licensed barber. The hearing was held due to a complaint and an inspection by a Board inspector, which alleged that Ms. Gregorakos was providing waxing services. After Ms. Gregorakos explained the steps taken to correct the violation to the Board’s satisfaction, the Board concluded that no further disciplinary action needed to be taken. 

Informal Hearing – New Shop Inspection – Secret Society Barbershop
An Informal Hearing was held for Mr. George Butler, who had applied for a barbershop owner’s permit. The hearing was held in regard to a new shop inspection, where the Board inspector cited a Master Barber providing barbering services with an expired license. After Mr. Butler explained the steps taken to correct the violation to the Board’s satisfaction, the Board concluded that no further disciplinary action needed to be taken and approved Mr. Butler’s application for a barbershop owner’s permit.
Use of Interpreters on Barbering Exams
The Board reviewed an unsigned letter regarding the Barber Board use of interpreters during its exams.  The letter request that the Board not allow interpreters as this causes the possibility for abuse and fraud. After holding a lengthy discussion, the Board agreed it would like to establish a work group to evaluate the raters.
Kim Ngan Nguyen- request Waiver of Late Fee

The Board reviewed a written request from Kin Ngan Nguyen, who requested the Board waive the late fee for the renewal of licensure. The Board voted to grant the request.
Resignation of Board Member
The Board was advised that Industry Member Harry S. White resigned as a Board member. The Board wished Mr. White well and thanked him for his years of service to the Board.
Old Business:

New Shop Inspection Process

The Board inquired as to the status of new shop inspections. Assistant Attorney General Eric London explained that the Administration has developed a new process which should expedite the back log. Mr. London explained that an applicant for a new barber shop permit will be given the opportunity to correct a violation by having the shop re-inspected if there was a violation during the initial inspection. The Board inquired if this process is temporary. Mr. London advised that he thought it was permanent and that he will confirm with the Administration and report back to the Board.
Adjournment 

There being no further business, at 11:55 a.m., a motion was made to adjourn the meeting; and the motion passed unanimously.

Approved by: 
 ________________________________________ 



Lawrence Avara



President

